Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

Sent: Friday, September 23, 2016 11:53 AM

To: '‘Andrew Warner'

Cc: Angus McGrath (Angus.McGrath@stantec.com); Schreiner, Dan; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: RO3157 and GeoTracker Global ID T10000006445, City Ventures

Dear Mr. Warner,

Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) has received an electronic correspondence from Dan Schreiner of Stantec
Consulting Services Inc. (Stantec) dated Thursday, September 22, 2016 regarding the proposed drilling scheduled for
Monday, September 26, 2016 at the subject site. The electronic correspondence proposes the advancement of ten (10)
soil bores to a depth of approximately 5 feet below the ground surface (bgs) for the collection of soil gas samples for one or
more of eight listed compounds and one mixture. Sample analysis will be performed by an on-site mobile laboratory.

ACEH has not been provided a sufficient amount of time to perform a complete review the proposed activities, including
boring placement, number of soil bores, and sample analysis scope. As expressed in prior meetings for the case, ACEH
has expressed concern with the adequacy of site characterization. Therefore, ACEH suggests the soil gas samples be
analyzed for the full-scan of the proposed EPA 8260 analysis.

ACEH will release the hold on the drilling permit to allow the permitting process to go forward.

Regards,
Keith Nowell

Keith Nowell PG, CHG

Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502-6540

phone: 510 /567 - 6764

fax: 510 /337 - 9335

email: keith.nowell@acgov.org

PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm




